HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on September 13th. 2023
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
Cllr.T.Dossor
 Cllr.M.Bown  Cllr.J.Hill








Parishioners:   One


J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Cllr.Hill signed the declaration of acceptance of office which was witnessed by the Clerk.
b) Public Participation A local resident discussed with the Council the potential for creating allotment plots in the former grazing paddock on Chequers Field saying that his research among nearby residents suggested that there was a demand.
c) Poilce Report The website indicated that no crimes had been recorded in July.
d) NCC Report A decision on the potential Mayton Pit closure would be made in October. The proposed A140 speed limit changes would shortly be out for consultation.
e) BDC Report Members community grant funds had been increased to £1,000
f) Full Council Meeting
1. Apologies for absence had been received from Kevin Saggers and Cllr.Shane Ward (BDC).
2. Declarations of Interest None
3. Minutes of the meeting on July 12th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that the see-saw in the QE playground had been repaired and that he had toured the area with the repair company representative who would be quoting for items highlighted in the annual inspection report.
5. Planning No applications to consider.
6. Tree at the village green A quotation from Zak Branch Ltd. in the sum of £450 to reduce the crown and attend to any other remedial work was accepted.
7. Parish Partnership Scheme No schemes were to be put forward this year.
8. Chequers Field Following vacation of the grazing paddock the Council decided to embark on a feasibility study for the establishment of allotments to include water standpipes. The Clerk would establish the likely costs and report to a future meeting.
9. Correspondence A suggestion to move a dog bin from Hall Road to Newton Road or to acquire an additional one for Newton Road did not receive support from the Council. A complaint about advertising overnight stays by Camper Vans on the Chequers car park had been passed on by Kevin Saggers. This was discussed at length and the Council decided to refer the matter to BDC Planning Enforcement to see if this was within planning rules.
10. Finance The Clerk had submitted a report giving the current financial situation.

Paid during summer recess







PKF Littlejohn

Annual Audit (inc.VAT)


£252.00
Cheques Signed









Information Commissioner
Annual Fee




£40.00
J.Graves


2nd.Qtr (including expenses & PAYE)
£1,165.38
NGF Play Ltd.

Balance on see-saw repair (inc.VAT)
£631.57
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report to Highways the damaged grit bin at the junction of Hall Road and Lady Lane, severely overgrown hedges on Buxton Road between the Grange Road and Old Church Road junctions and a chain link fence that appeared to be too close to the highway on the A140. The Clerk reported that one of the SAM2 batteries had become defective and he was authorised to purchase a replacement.

12. Questions from the public None
13. Next Meeting October 11th. 7.30 p.m.
